
Olean City School District  
BOE Curriculum Committee Meeting 
Board Room 
Thursday, September 26, 2024 
4:00 P.M. 
 
Present:  Jen Kless, Director of Curriculum & Instruction 
   Jen Mahar, Director of Special Programs 
   Dr. Mike Irizarry, Assistant Superintendent of Academic Services 
   Lee Filbert, BOE Curriculum Committee Chair 
   Betty Burrows, BOE Member 
   Mary Hirsch-Schena, BOE Member 
   Rene’ Hauser, BOE Member 
   Jackie Reed, District Clerk 
 
Absent:  Dr. Genelle Morris, Superintendent 
 
 
Meeting began at 4:15 pm 

 

1. Jen Kless reviewed the outline for the BOE Curriculum Committee for the 2024-25 school year 
and introduced members 
 

2. Jen Kless presented and update on the HMH Into Reading & Into Literature Year 1 
Implementation 

• Training was provided over the summer and continues 

• Discussion about how the implementation has been received.   

• Adjustments are being made as needed 
 

3. Jen Kless shared OCSD Math Needs Assessment  

• The Committee Members List and Timeline was presented 

• All District teachers who teach math will be surveyed 

• Committee is expected to select a program by May for implementation in the 25-26 
school year 
 

4. Discussion of the OCSD Professional Learning Plan Timeline and Committee Members  

• The current PLP ends at the of this school year, a new plan needs to be adopted for the 
next two years 

 
5. Jen Kless shared updates OCSD Special Education Co-Teaching & Curriculum Continuum 

• Sonya Kunkleman has been contracted for consultation for co-Teaching 
 

6. The Committee members discussed and agreed to holding BOE Curriculum Committee 
meetings at the PLC. 

 

Meeting ended at 4:55 pm. 
 
Next meeting:  Tuesday, November 14, 2024, at the Professional Learning Center 

  
  


